BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

July 27, 2017
Members Present


Members Absent

Others Present

Mike Ehrmann


Howard McCormick

Rhonda Roth

Linda Heller



Rod Pelton


Traci Schrade
Dean Wingfield (Phone)

Joe Kinnie


Tona Felzien
Eva Bruns (Phone)


Laura Teague


Louise Buchholz
Kent Jostes (Phone)


Heike Petersen (Phone)


Jerri Spear (Phone)


ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order.  A quorum was present.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: None
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Heike noted that on the last page her name was misspelled and “it” needed to replace “is” in the four paragraph on page 2 after the $75.00.  Motion was made by Board member Bruns to approve the June 29, 2017 with the corrections.  Board member Wingfield seconded the motion.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS:  June Financials 



         Bid for Adams Circle - Bathroom 

CORRESPONDENCE: None
FINANCIAL REPORT: 
Finance Director Schrade is pleased with the financial outlook to date and thinks we will end FY16/17 in the black.  The 2016-2017 financial audit and a detailed June financial report will be presented at the October meeting during the audit report presented by Logan, Thomas and Johnson.
Finance Director Schrade reported she will bring the engagement letter from Logan, Thomas and Johnson, CPA firm for the audit to the next Board meeting.  She asked if the Board members wanted the letter emailed or just handed out at the August meeting.  Board members were fine with it being distributed at the August meeting.
Finance Director Schrade updated the Board that the Line of Credit was renewed and the renewal was only $50.00. 

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS: Bids for Vickie Street Bathroom remodel were reviewed.  Three bids were received.  Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Jostes) to accept the bid from Ackley Building Center for the amount of $9716.09.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
Agenda Additions:  Executive Director Roth shared two bids she received for the bathroom remodel at Adams Circle.  Schrade Construction bid was $7850.00 for the remodel, with the possible addition of $2000.00 if the sub floor needs to be replaced. The Schrade Construction bid includes the use of the same onyx material he used for the Harris bathroom remodel.  Stebbakens bid was for $8688. Motion was made and seconded (Bruns/Petersen) to accept the bid from Schrade Construction for $7850.00 with the possibility of a $2000.00 increase if the floor needs replaced.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

Public Comments: There were no audience/public comments.

Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.  The Board meeting for August 31, 2017 will begin at 6:30 pm at the Administration Office, 617 South 10th Avenue, Sterling.
